

Highlights of diocesan news in printable format — October 18, 2023

If you have email, you can sign up to receive *The VOICE Online*, currently published every other Wednesday. Visit: dioceseofnewark.org/subscribe

From the Bishop

What are we to do in times like this?

"Thus says the Lord: A voice is heard in Ramah, lamentation and bitter weeping. Rachel is weeping for her children; she refuses to be comforted for her children, because they are no more. Thus says the Lord: Keep your voice from weeping, and your eyes from tears; for there is a reward for your work, says the Lord: they shall come back from the land of the enemy; there is hope for your future, says the Lord: your children shall come back to their own country."

- Jeremiah 31:15-17

Dear Companions on the Journey,

It has been a week ruled by the horrible aftermath of terrorism. So many times, we have heard the words: "Never again." Never again will there be another slaughter of Jewish people. Never again we will remain silent or look away from brutality heaped upon our siblings. Never again will we allow antisemitism to rise and flourish among us. Never again.

And yet an act of terrorism aimed at non-combatants has taken place that continues to shake us each day as more detailed information is discovered. It is absolutely necessary that we hold on to hope for the missing, the kidnapped, and any being held against their will. At the same time, we must hold the same hope for those caught in the danger of the war that resulted from terrorism.

All of us know Jews and Muslims that are citizens in our beloved state of New Jersey. Some of us know Israelis and Palestinians. And none of us wants continued danger and threats to life. What are we to do in times like this?

Pray without ceasing. Mourn with those who mourn. Lament the losses. Tend to your spirit and take special care of the spiritual needs of the young people in your life. Check on the well-being of your Jewish and Muslim neighbors. Call or write your representatives to let them know of your commitment to end terrorism while protecting the innocent people caught in a war zone. Tell them that the bombing of hospitals, schools and homes is unacceptable. Ask about their commitment to humanitarian responses.

We will also need to be wise and careful to keep each other safe. There will be those who will see this as an opportunity to hurt Jewish siblings and others to scapegoat Muslim siblings in our country. Let them know their safety matters to you, that you are praying for them, and ask how you can help.

Some may wonder if prayer makes a difference, or if our own prayers are needed when so many other people are praying. As you pray, notice what happens to you. Prayer is a way we talk with God. We pray seeking an answer and we pour out the worries, fears, shock, and horror of our experience in our prayers. In prayer we can find peace, hope, the easing of our worries, and guidance for our daily lives. Prayer helps us remember our connection to God and who we are as followers of Jesus Christ.

Finally, I am convinced the sorrow, shock, and sadness that so many of us experience mirrors God's own response to the horrors of terrorism and war. The hope we hold for peace is also a reflection of God's own love, hope, and mercy for all of creation. Our responses can be offered in prayer and guide us towards a path leading to peace.

Eternal God, in whose perfect kingdom no sword is drawn but the sword of righteousness, no strength known but the strength of love: So mightily spread abroad your Spirit, that all peoples may be gathered under the banner of the Prince of Peace, as children of one Father; to whom be dominion and glory, now and for ever. Amen. – BCP p. 815

Grace and peace, Bishop Hughes

Diocesan Announcements

October 2023 update from the Strategic Visioning Team

A year after the Diocese of Newark launched a visioning process in September 2022, the Strategic Visioning Team presented their recommendations to the diocese's governing bodies in three meetings held September 27 and 28 and October 1.

Their final report is now in the hands of Diocesan Council, which has principal oversight for deciding how the recommended goals and initiatives will be implemented.

After conducting a series of listening sessions across the diocese in Fall 2022, the Strategic Visioning Team identified four priorities. As announced at Diocesan Convention last February, they are:

- Children, Families, Youth and Young Adults
 evangelism and formation
- Congregational Collaboration particularly to strengthen our smaller congregations

- Communications and Technology –
 explaining who we are to the outside world
 and connecting better internally
- Justice for People and Planet working together on gospel-driven justice issues

As the Strategic Visioning Team said in their report to the governing bodies, "This vision represents a building of consensus from many voices that make up the incredible diversity of the Episcopal Diocese of Newark."

After Convention, the Strategic Visioning Team formed four working teams to develop goals and initiatives for each priority. The final report includes recommendations on establishing groups to be responsible for each initiative defined in the report; suggested metrics to measure implementation and effectiveness; and an implementation timeline with priorities and estimated costs.

Diocesan Council is currently reviewing the recommendations and will be discussing them further at their November 8 meeting, with the goal of developing a plan to enact some or all of the recommendations.

We are grateful for the faithful work of the teams that have brought us to this point. They are:

Strategic Visioning Team

- The Rev. Mark Collins, All Saints, Glen Rock
 Co-leader
- Janelle Grant, St. Paul's, Paterson Coleader
- The Rev. Raul Ausa, Trinity, Allendale
- The Rev. Carrie Cabush, Calvary, Summit
- Nelson Diaz, Epiphany and Christ Church, Orange
- The Rev. Miguel Hernandez, Holy Trinity, West Orange
- The Rev. Vicki McGrath, All Saints', Millington
- Jewels Quelly, St. James, Hackettstown
- Michele Simon, St. Paul's, Englewood

- Belinda Stokes, St. Paul's and Incarnation, Jersey City
- The Rev. Lorna Woodham, St. Andrew & Holy Communion, South Orange

Working team for Children, Families, Youth and Young Adults

- The Rev. Carrie Cabush, Calvary, Summit –
 Co-leader
- Nelson Diaz, Church of the Epiphany and Christ Church, Orange – Co-leader
- Belinda Stokes, St. Paul's and Incarnation, Jersey City – Co-leader
- Heather Allen, St. Clement's, Hawthorne
- Anthony Briggs, Cross Roads Camp and Retreat Center
- Donna Caputo, Grace, Rutherford
- Kathy DeWalt, St Lukes, Montclair
- Militzia Diaz, Epiphany and Christ Church, Orange
- Susan Fuller, St Paul's, Morris Plains
- Dana Leach, St Peters, Essex Fells
- Kristen Lee, Christ Church, Ridgewood
- Althea Maynard, St. Paul's and Incarnation, Jersey City
- Paul Nobleman, St Luke's, Haworth
- Holly Petro, Messiah, Chester
- Tamra Petrona, St Agnes & St Paul's, East Orange

Working team for Congregational Collaboration

- The Rev. Raul Ausa, Trinity, Allendale *Coleader*
- The Rev. Vicki McGrath, All Saints',
 Millington Co-leader
- Jewels Quelly, St. James, Hackettstown Co-leader
- The Rev. Canon Margo Peckham Clark, Canon for Congregational Life
- Jill Commings, Grace Van Vorst, Jersey City
- Mary DePinto, Grace Van Vorst, Jersey City
- Merica Dermody, Messiah, Chester
- Bernie Milano, Trinity, Allendale

Working team for Communication and Technology

- The Rev. Mark Collins, All Saints', Glen Rock
 Co-leader
- Janelle Grant, St. Paul's, Paterson Coleader
- Nerissa Boccino, St. Peter's, Morristown
- Lynda Dickey, Christ Church, Hackensack
- Nina Nicholson, Director of Communications and Technology
- Thomas Reynold,s Christ Church, Bloomfield/Glen Ridge
- Chris Whitaker, Christ Church, Short Hills

Working team for Justice for People & Planet

- The Rev. Miguel Hernandez, Holy Trinity West, Orange – Co-leader
- Michele Simon, St. Paul's Church, Englewood – Co-leader
- The Rev. Lorna Woodham, St. Andrew & Holy Communion, South Orange – Co-leader
- Jody Caldwell, Redeemer, Morristown
- Paula Cappel, St. Andrew & Holy Communion, South Orange
- Rosie Grant, St. Paul's, Paterson
- Valyrie Laedlein, St. George's, Maplewood
- The Rev. Grant Mansfield, St. George's, Maplewood
- Laura Russell, All Saints, Hoboken
- Marguerite Smith, St. Peter's, Mountain Lakes

Clergy ministry transitions

Arrival

AUG 1 - The Rev. Lorraine Harris
 Rector, Epiphany & Christ Church, Orange

Departure

 OCT 1 - The Rev. Dr. Bill Allport Rector, St. Paul's, Engelwood